Report of SFVCOG Mobility Workshop  - June 13, 2019
The San Fernando Valley Council of Governments workshop, on June 13, brought together representatives (government officials and transportation experts) from all of the communities that make up the San Fernando Valley. The purpose was to help determine the future of mobility in the region, i.e. how will people get around in the coming years. After introduction of officials and a presentation on Metrolink, the group was  presented with twelve mobility projects that are currently in the planning stage. They are:

 
1. Increased Metrolink Service on the Antelope Valley and Ventura Lines


2. Enhanced bicycle connectivity


3. First mile/last mile connectivity


4. Sepulveda Transit Corridor project (connecting SFV to the Westside)


5. East San Fernando Valley Transit Corridor (light rail on Van Nuys Blvd)


6. Norh Hollywood to Pasadena Bus Rapid Transit (BRT)


7. North Valley Bus Rapid Transit (east/west line, probably connecting with CSUN)


8. Orange Line improvements (speed and crossings)


9. Orange Line conversion from BRT to light rail

          10. Additional support for Tier 2 transit operators
          11. Fifteen minute bus network  (15 minutes between buses at peak traffic time)
          12. Permanent transit connection between NoHo Transit Center and Burbank Airport

All of these projects are in various stages of planning.  The participants in the workshop were self-divided into groups and asked to rank these items in order of priority, as well as to consider obstacles to the implementation of each item and how to overcome those hurdles.  Different groups had different priorities, depending, in part, on their location in the Valley -- not too surprising.  There was no consensus, but first/last mile was high on many lists.
The attendees at the workshop represent their constituents, who should have a voice in these mobility plan decisions. Whether we like it or not, changes in how we get from here to there are coming.  Some of the above items are in the early planning stage.  If you have ideas about them, or any other mobility issues, let your representatives hear them.  We have two choices in how these changes are determined.  Either we let “others” make the decisions, or the members of the community can make their ideas heard.  
